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SUBJECT

Comparisons between King County and Other Jurisdictions
SUMMARY

The Chair of the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee has requested a short briefing comparing King County government and services to other municipalities.   The presentation will provide a high-level discussion of several important service characteristics, including:

· Geography;

· Demographics;

· Governance;

· Local economy;

· Service contracts with other municipalities;

· Rates for comparable utility services;

· Description of services provided; and

· Comparable labor costs.  
BACKGROUND

In mid-July, 2010 the Metropolitan King County Council – in conjunction with the County Executive and labor representatives – completed work on an extensive effort to update labor policies for county employees.    The Council unanimously approved legislation that provided the first comprehensive revision of county labor policy since the early 1990s.
The revised package of labor policies included updates of existing policy, as well as several new goals seeking:
· Opportunities to renegotiate labor agreements, including cost-of-living adjustments, in the event of mutually agreed indicators of financial distress, such as a sharp increase in unemployment or a drop in sales-tax revenue.

· Goals encouraging the County Executive to negotiate labor agreements which consider the average contribution from workers at large public and private employers in the region as a benchmark for employee health-care costs paid by county employees.

· Contract provisions which allow consideration of both merit and seniority for employee layoffs.

· Careful use of overtime, which is to be, used "sparingly" for unforeseen circumstances and not for routine operations.

Most city and county governments, and Washington State, continue to face serious budget challenges during the current severe economic recession.   Recently, King County Executive Constantine and the Council agreed to reduce costs by eliminating unfilled positions or by keeping several hundred vacant positions open indefinitely.  The Executive has also ordered a pay freeze for many appointed officials over the next year.   The Executive continues negotiations with labor unions in efforts to seek agreements with labor leaders to streamline employment costs – and perhaps to forgo cost-of-living increases -- next year in response to the ongoing budget crisis.

The updated labor policies are intended to give direction to the County Executive’s labor negotiators, and the implementation of these goals will be subject to collective bargaining.
Research on comparable labor costs, economic factors and county service costs were assembled to inform the preparation of the new labor policies.   Council staff will provide a high-level summary of information obtained during the review process for discussion with the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee. 
ATTACHMENTS

1. Powerpoint presentation to be distributed at meeting.
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